Honorable Council City of Newark, Ohio July 10, 2012

The Street Committee met on July 9, 2012 in Council Chambers following the regularly scheduled Finance Committee meeting. These members were present:

Ed Houdeshell, Chair Duke Frost
Doug Marmie Shirley Stare
Rhonda Loomis Carol Floyd
Bill Cost Jr, substitute for Marc Guthrie

1. Discussed Resolution No. 12-54 of intent to vacate a twenty foot (20') wide alley, as shown on the plat of the Granville Road addition; said portion of alley lying between Willowwood Road and Beechwood Road.

An email from the Fire Chief that stated he was opposed to the vacating of the alley was discussed. If the alley is vacated it will restrict the movement of the fire trucks and therefore be a violation of the State Fire Code. In order to avoid the violation a cul-de-sac would be necessary at both ends of the street. This would be a great cost to the City to construct two cul-de-sacs.

Assistant Fire Chief discussed with committee members the problems the Fire Department would have getting their equipment in the proper location with the alley.

Motion by Mrs. Loomis, second by Mr. Frost to forward to council by a vote of 6 yeas and 1 nay.

Ed Houdeshell Chair